
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 15 June 2006 

12. NOTICES OF MOTION 
 
 Pursuant to Standing Order 2.16.1, notices of motion were received in writing as follows: 
 
 i) That the Shirley/Papanui Community Board seek information on traffic safety issues relating to 

the corner of Radcliff and Hawkins Roads. 
 
 The Board resolved to request: 
 
 1. A report on traffic safety issues relating to the corner of Radcliff and Hawkins Roads. 
 2. A report on traffic safety issues relating to the corner of Radcliff Road and Blakes Road, 

including the feasibility of installing a compulsory stop control on Blakes Road. 
 3. A report on traffic safety issues relating to the corner of Prestons Road and Quaids Road, 

including the feasibility of installing a compulsory stop control on Quaids Road. 
 
 ii) That the Board request Walters Road be considered as part of the annual speed review, as 

there are safety issues in terms of it being a 100 km/hour, narrow, rural road which comes out 
on to Hills Road. 

 
 The Board resolved to request that the Transport and City Streets Unit consider Walters Road to be 

included in the annual speed review, due to safety issues arising from the road being a narrow 100 
km/hour rural road connecting on to Hills Road. 

 
 iii) That the Board’s Events Committee meet on Wednesday 17 May 2006 at 9.00 am to discuss 

Community Service Award nominations for 2006 and all other Awards supported by the Board. 
 
 The Board resolved that the Events Committee meet on Wednesday 17 May 2006 at 9.00 am to 

discuss Community Service Award nominations for 2006 and all other Awards supported by the 
Board. 

 
 iv) That $4,000 be tagged in the 2006/07 financial year for the purpose of sponsoring a summer 

student to undertake a study of aquatic invertebrate at the Styx. 
 
 The Board resolved that $4,000 be set aside from its 2006/07 Discretionary Fund towards a joint 

venture scholarship with Styx Living Laboratory to enable a summer student to undertake a study of 
aquatic invertebrate. 

 
v) That the Board seek a report regarding vibrations experienced by residents in Tyrone Street, 

Factory Road and Richill Street. 
 
 The Board resolved: 
 

1. To seek a report from the Transport and City Streets Unit regarding use of Tyrone Street, 
Factory Road and Richill Street by heavy and articulated vehicles to access traffic signals at 
Main North Road/Richill Street, addressing vibration problems experienced by the residents and 
their concerns about cracks appearing in their houses. 

 
2. That the report requested in recommendation 1 also include information regarding the surface 

and strength of the road base. 
 
 vi) That the Board nominate a representative to attend the 2006 Local Government Conference in 

Wellington.                        
 
 The Board resolved to nominate Yvonne Palmer to attend the 2006 Local Government Conference in 

Wellington and cover all costs associated with attendance (registration, airfares and accommodation). 
 
 vii) That the Board nominate representatives to attend the New Zealand Community Boards’ Forum 

“Meeting Expectations” in Lower Hutt on 14-15 July 2006. 
 
 The Board resolved to nominate Bill Bush and Yvonne Palmer to attend the New Zealand Community 

Board’s Forum “Meeting Expectations” in Lower Hutt on 14-15 July 2006, and cover all costs 
associated with attendance (registration, airfares and accommodation). 

 
 


